PROPOSED RESOLUTION

SUBMITTED BY

THE FACULTY SENATE HUMAN RELATIONS COMMITTEE

Historically, the faculty of the University of Cincinnati has had several areas that were designated spaces where faculty could meet, interact, or simply relax.  The Faculty Club, which was centrally located near the Alumni Center, was one such space.  A dining area within Tangeman Center was another.  A room within Tangeman (before renovations) was used by many groups, but also was a designated area for Faculty Senate meetings.  
The recent and on-going construction plus the reorganization of the university have all but eliminated designated spaces for faculty.  The Faculty Club, now located in the Varsity Village complex, is the only space identified for faculty.  That space has limited availability for faculty and further, is inconveniently located.  The Faculty Senate meets in various locations based upon availability and use by other groups.  There is no area within Tangeman or any other place central to the University that is a community space designated for faculty.
Re-creating a community space for faculty would encourage and facilitate faculty coming together to share ideas, share meals, share friendship, initiate collaborative work, meditate, and relax.  It would also do much to establish and enhance a sense of belonging and a sense of appreciation for faculty.  Further, re-creating community space for faculty would be in line with the UC 21 goal of "Creating a Sense of Place" as well as efforts toward developing a more "Just Community".

The AAUP contract also speaks to faculty space and reads thus: 


Article 30.1.6 Parking, Dining, Meeting Space.  “The University shall endeavor to provide a reasonable environment to Faculty and Librarians in general by making a good faith effort to ensure (1) adequate parking spaces; (2) that at each campus there shall be cafeteria service and a separate Faculty dining room; (3) no discriminatory food surcharges; (4) substantial Faculty involvement in the decision to renew food service contracts to vendors serving Faculty in the Faculty dining room area; and (5) adequate meeting rooms.”

The Faculty Senate, therefore resolves that:

The UC administration should give due consideration to re-creating and designating community space for faculty.  Further, this space should be centrally and conveniently located on the West Campus such as in the former Faculty Club building.
